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News Release                                                                                                                
 For Immediate Release                                                                                                                                                                                              Contact: Kelly M. Barmann   
FAIRVIEW PARK SEWER PROJECT GETS USDA FUNDING

Indianapolis (#01-10: 11-17-2000): A long awaited infrastructure project in the town of Fairview Park is much closer to becoming reality after government officials gathered today to finalize the financing package.  Fairview Park is receiving a $4,623,000 low interest loan and a $1,682,000 grant from USDA Rural Development to finance a major sewer project.  Fairview Park is one of the largest communities in the state that lacks sewers.

Dan Devault, USDA Rural Development Loan Specialist, presented Larry Natalie, Fairview Park Town Council President, with a check for $6,305,000 representing USDA’s financial assistance at a meeting at the Fairview Park Town Hall on November 17th.

Devault said, “We congratulate the residents of Fairview Park for their decision to make this significant investment in the town’s future.  Your commitment to progress will have important health and economic benefits for your town.”  

This significant infrastructure project consists of a new collection and treatment system to serve approximately 615 customers in Fairview Park.  Health problems that can be created by the improper treatment and disposal of wastewater will be eliminated by this project greatly benefiting Fairview Park.  

Last year USDA Rural Development obligated over $31 million of financial assistance to rural communities throughout Indiana for water and wastewater disposal facilities such as this one in Fairview Park.  Single family home loans, rural rental housing, water and waste water facility funding, business and industry loans, and community facility loans and grants are financial resources available from USDA Rural Development.  Questions concerning these services in this area can be directed to USDA Rural Development, 2326 N. Section Street, Sullivan, IN 47882-7524, phone 812-268-5157, extension 4.
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